BELIZE ELECTRICITY LIMITED

SO0 RRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRRR RN RN RRRRRIRS

21> Miles Northern Highway | P.O. Box 327

Belize City, Belize

Corporate: 501.227.0954 | Customer Care: 0.800.235.2273
Fax: 501.223.0891

April 5, 2013

BEL Submits 2013-2014 Annual Tariff Review Proceeding Application to
the Public Utilities Commission

Belize Electricity Limited (BEL) submitted an application on April 2, 2013, to the Public
Utilities Commission (PUC) under the Annual Tariff Review Proceeding (ARP) for the
period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

In the application, BEL requests that the PUC reduces the Mean Electricity Rate (MER)
by approximately 1 cent per kilowatt hour (kWh) to reflect the actual Cost of Power
since January 2013 compared to the projected cost submitted to the PUC in December
2012. BEL is also proposing to reduce its targeted Rate of Return from 10 per cent to 9
per cent, made possible subsequent to the recent reduction in the Company’s financing
costs.

While the Cost of Power challenges remain as last reported by BEL in December, the
amendment to the MER in January 2013 has enabled the Company to meet its
payments to suppliers.

In order to achieve the MER that went into effect as of January 1, 2013, BEL had to
reduce its Value Added of Delivery for the period January to June 2013. This minimized
the burden of high cost of power on customers and, as we had communicated to the
PUC in December 2012, our intention was to gradually recover the shortfall in VAD in
subsequent tariff review proceedings. This current ARP application does not
contemplate the recovery of this shortfall, unless cost of power returns to lower levels.

Copies of BEL's submission are available at its Corporate Headquarters, located at 2!
Miles Northern Highway, Belize City and its branch offices countrywide. The
submission is also available for viewing at the office of the PUC located at 41 Gabourel
Lane, Belize City.
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